
 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 

 

February 1, 2025 

 

Salutations Troop 3! 

 

I had visited the USS Olympia as a kid, and have seen her from the pier dozens more 

times over the last 35 years. Honestly, I had thought it was kind of underwhelming. My 

mind was completely changed when I got onboard on the January trip, and it was 

absolutely incredible. We even had the privilege of an Engine Room tour. The 

restoration work is beautiful; wood and polished brass everywhere. If you have never 

been there, it's worth the visit. Read a little more about the trip to Philadelphia down 

below. 

 



We've got a busy couple weeks ahead of us, between Scout Sunday, preparing for 

Resica, and the trip itself. February at Firestone Lodge has been a Troop favorite for as 

long as I can remember. It's a great opportunity to earn rifle and shotgun merit 

badges. We will also be conducting the OA Tapout for our new candidates at the 

campfire Saturday night. The will also be plenty of downtime to play boardgames or 

cards. 

 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

FEBRUARY ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

 



 

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 

 

Day Hike at Tyler State Park 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1jy36OaZkDXrlFF_-o9h8ksj91odATOtgmEg9I3AKAVNaeoXDC0Qp_BXFhG5MuRlI8FmRypwgtypETPiiws71zkOqrsWumDhzc07yqnnlZ_YWIixRoeee6SmYhyfYDE4GS3Ts84Ft6TE3VyxmDCXBhSnIsfmKz4JHISFq35GDchm5JDXmoSKMT0=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


Saturday, February 1st we will have a day hike at Tyler State Park. Please be in the HBC 

Parking Lot by 8 am and we'll return around noon. Bring snacks and a water bottle. 

Class B, but also dress appropriately for the weather. The day hike is open to everyone, 

but if you are training for Mt. Washington, wear a full backpack. 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, February 3rd from 7:30-9 pm we will have a regular troop meeting. We've 

got a fun opportunity planned for Scouts to learn, practice, or teach the principles of 

Leave No Trace and the Outdoor Code. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Need Volunteers for Scout Sunday (see below). 

 

TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, February 4th from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

January and February, and to plan March. No uniform required. 

 

Scout Sunday 

 



 

 

 

February 9th is Scout Sunday 

 

This is a special worship service at Hatboro Baptist Church to celebrate Scouting's 

birthday. We help run the service, so we are in need of several Scout volunteers: 

 

4 Scouts for Color Guard 

1 Scout to read the Call to Worship (Psalm 86: 8-10 NIV) 

2 or 3 Scouts to read a prayer (like we do at Scout's Own) 

2 more Scouts to offer testimonies of the impact that Scouting has had on their walk 

with God. (I've got one already) 

 



We'll meet in the Sanctuary at 10:30 am on Sunday February 9. Wear your Full Class 

A with neckerchief and merit badge sash. 

 

Please let me know if you are available to help out by the Troop Meeting on February 

3rd. Families are encouraged to come and stay for the service! 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, February 10th from 7:30-8:45 PM we will be learning and refreshing Gun & 

Archery Safety. All Scouts who plan to shoot at Resica need to attend. Wear your Class 

A Uniform. 

 

Sign up deadline for both the February and March Trips. 

 

Gear Loading 

 

Wednesday, February 12th from 7-8 PM Patrol Quartermasters will meet to prep and 

load gear for the February Trip. No uniform required. 

 

Committee Meeting 

 

Thursday, February 13th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting 

in the Boardroom to discuss January and February, and to plan March. All leaders and 

parents are welcome and encouraged to attend! 

 

Shooting & HIking at Resica Falls 

 



 

 

Our Annual Trip to Resica Falls is 

on February 14-16. We'll be camping at 

Firestone Lodge on Friday and Saturday 

night. On Saturday we'll have rifle, shotgun, 

and archery available to all Scouts. We'll 

have winter hiking options as well. 

 

The Troop Meeting on February 10 is an 

important one. If you plan to shoot at 

Resica, you must attend this meeting for 

the safety brief. 

 

See flyer for details and click the button to 

register on Cheddar-up! 

 

 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1kJ335T2l7cP-kYJW6osS91BegqHzBud7KFT9QOj5D_pdJogswwg_59cwroUdqmkLKzN2N9YP55XVxHYrA0r7CAcXp7W1BH3wCrMpXBAOvgGzNAKd_t2zyQFuZSKTWXKsncNhKAXgolSALBHfdV2gMpgEwB8PQ15RkDJqbyuH0m41PMFqT_dOtM=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1kJ335T2l7cP-kYJW6osS91BegqHzBud7KFT9QOj5D_pdJogswwg_59cwroUdqmkLKzN2N9YP55XVxHYrA0r7CAcXp7W1BH3wCrMpXBAOvgGzNAKd_t2zyQFuZSKTWXKsncNhKAXgolSALBHfdV2gMpgEwB8PQ15RkDJqbyuH0m41PMFqT_dOtM=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

Sign up deadline is February 10th 

 

Sign up for Resica Falls on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, February 17th from 7:30-9 pm we will have a regular troop meeting. We've 

got a fun opportunity planned for Scouts to learn, practice, or teach Hiking Safety. 

We're going to need some adult volunteers for this one. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, February 24th from 7:30-9 PM we are having Art Night. Come dressed to 

paint. 

 

Bear Creek Family Ski Night 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1jy36OaZkDXrTKm7_xmO1JS7kwXEcclpOCXkUzyiPrWrgQL8rc3Rk5q4Bc7Iul5Vc4N7OWUlja0SBy76qMP9hpRiqKMbjI9YEWAV8WTn0U1YOIKz04IYzuo=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

 

Family Ski Night at Bear Creek has been postponed until February 28th. 

 

This is a great opportunity for beginners to take a lesson or just practice. It's a fun 

evening out for family and friends, too. 

 

Cost varies depending on what you choose to do. See Flyer for details. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1lTcONUIkwWa4kQGzsFrEbyZDJ02iGlxTNnozGz5AQbF9PMtuBYM4K5cZ0SOk9sc7fhCchIPogPlR4v3rexjURIYPSKOcm5Qs0cLsDLBF7jRje2-nZHmPC99sdhUA61K7jMGjnPgCgA1KsTwg8wuzF7uEYirfp8_gL3oahE7h298S5Kz-rddRrAwEosLl1bykCVMT2Rk8exOZaSfimk6xD7DbG4xug_izkVQDqDSK0KoNwTs2liOcR8dhtedF8v65H260kBTUiue8bh5Q5SRbg4tWTsS1vpZLpIMQlNhPJ2O47TkycXT3XMUOvhmocTAUvYE9B2fimjAFiT8_KbVG1cjNdN2jqfc702ek8WSYCxmdv6Mh0rJiJXBL1Ka4K55-RMVHFxJpYoNV7EbfHneEi1XDmI87senJA==&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1lTcONUIkwWa4kQGzsFrEbyZDJ02iGlxTNnozGz5AQbF9PMtuBYM4K5cZ0SOk9sc7fhCchIPogPlR4v3rexjURIYPSKOcm5Qs0cLsDLBF7jRje2-nZHmPC99sdhUA61K7jMGjnPgCgA1KsTwg8wuzF7uEYirfp8_gL3oahE7h298S5Kz-rddRrAwEosLl1bykCVMT2Rk8exOZaSfimk6xD7DbG4xug_izkVQDqDSK0KoNwTs2liOcR8dhtedF8v65H260kBTUiue8bh5Q5SRbg4tWTsS1vpZLpIMQlNhPJ2O47TkycXT3XMUOvhmocTAUvYE9B2fimjAFiT8_KbVG1cjNdN2jqfc702ek8WSYCxmdv6Mh0rJiJXBL1Ka4K55-RMVHFxJpYoNV7EbfHneEi1XDmI87senJA==&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

COMING SOON! 

 

Ham & Turkey Supper 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1lTcONUIkwWaEwmeTD3DkMakDZ1bIS1B6phWNhMQsv417Zin83edeOiMoWRPWotJejYSUVCns5QpvDpgzEvsg-MIUp4Ey13O3QLnUdb6I80Vx40oF14nMW_Y9rm7xBgS1aHbJcow8_vq6-6hU0aBV4Fsgq94sRkbkL2rr-XTElsvSzdMtMtvLDE=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1lTcONUIkwWaMvALBj9n6ljl5pXbNpJf7kPSXb9dMYviwiKZI9JJcm4W5maUdIVI4CGDHnW56f2RwBmLnB42hA3zi789sP8Q8tKy7z0KqZHAPmF5a19UB6_I-fjG7NCZ5GXFPf9bv_GD3M2y8ISeplFzjvEqCiWQkUqfRSBvXNidEka6uh5DdPA=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1lTcONUIkwWaKn4rtXCIgzAgwmyiDvMstHUXVZBGkr-Slg28C5Q2NaY7etmseLPC29sMj5uKPZnohA6tcgW_Hw7qr5uD8lFRD4m5CRfW6bnMgb81sKTSzIg_I3ISvN_9mFS-Ic7Lw2xwOBL17RvkOHclxxSbR-y9nfW-EekdjwfT_ItQpDFUsTw=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

 

We are just 2 weeks away from the most important fundraiser of the Troop Calendar 

Year. Yes, the Ham and Turkey Supper will take place in Fellowship Hall on Saturday 

March 1, 2025. We will be offering both dine-in and take out as usual. We are in need 

of help from everyone on that day. Help is needed in the following areas:   

 

1. Kitchen - We will need help from 7 - 9 AM doing some of the prep work. This is 

mostly cutting vegetables and bread to prepare the stuffing and probably could use 5 

adults.  

 

2. Kitchen - 3 - 7 PM This is the service hours and we will need help with meat slicing, 

cooking, preparing takeout and keeping service areas stocked. We will also need help 

running the dishwasher. This will require 7-10 adults and we can organize this in 

shifts.  

 

3. Pie Room - This is where we prepare all deserts for service as well as dinner rolls 

etc. This runs from 3 PM to 7 PM. This will require about 5 adults.   

 



4. Dining Room - We need help in the actual service of dinner. This includes working 

the beverage area, assisting our scouts in service to the tables and cleaning tables to 

reset them for the next service.  This will run from 3 PM to 7 PM.   

 

5. Kitchen Cleanup - We must leave the kitchen like we found it. We need lots of help 

here and this typically runs from 7 PM to 9 PM.   

 

As you can see, we need lots of help. We are asking that every family provide help to 

make this event successful. Scouts will be working between takeout and the dining 

room and all scouts and registered scouters should plan on assisting. If you are not a 

registered Scouter, please consider volunteering your time on Saturday March 1.   

 

Please contact Mr. Waeltz by email at bobwaeltz@gmail.com or by phone or text at 

215-206-0276.   

 

March Trip to Union Soccer Match 

 

 

 

mailto:bobwaeltz@gmail.com


On March 21-23 we'll be camping at Pine Hill Scout Reservation in Pine Hill, NJ. 

Saturday night we'll head back to PA for the Philadelphia Union Match against St. 

Louis. 

 

The cost of the trip is $65, which includes all transportation and lodging, event ticket, 

and Troop Tailgate. 

 

Because we need to order non-refundable tickets way before the game, we will need 

commitments for this trip by the Troop Meeting on February 10th. 

 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 

 

 

 



The annual Venture Trip to Mount Washington is only a few months away! This 

challenging yet rewarding trip is open to all Scouts age 14+ who hold the rank of Star 

or higher. 

 

We'll be departing at 6 am on Saturday March 8th and returning around 5 pm 

on Tuesday March 11th. 

 

The final cost of the trip is yet be determined but it will be about $350, including 

transportation, lodging, meals, and mountaineering boot/crampon rental. 

 

This trip is one of my personal favorites. 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 

 

The Latest 2024-2025 Annual Plan! 

 

Check out the latest Annual Plan. 

 

Ham & Turkey Supper March 1 

Winter Venture Trip to Mt. Washington March 8-11. 

Union Soccer Match March 21-23. 

Summer Camp July 13-19. 

Summer Venture Trip to the Allagash July 25-August 2. 

 

Please mark your family calendars with these important dates! 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1jy36OaZkDXrmoWWngE7V3GW8bbQW23XF5CY2hhdZj-KRHSYFsOjvydUJCLsfa2dFtp5jbftU2p-DMidXiF_ZSsOYY3znR-HIrcd5KE31gYnGwEIAg6sWv4MKTXGe8HwGl5xyHAy1hbuI-YgCc1rE86C43jBpZSVRaWC1-t2jeYgyyAUYhE5fjs=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 

 

Rank Advancement 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00192KAY-sgC7eZOA9OQFSkzt0d1XobPsEzNkG2u6DP5xIaUrjTmMCv1jy36OaZkDXrmoWWngE7V3GW8bbQW23XF5CY2hhdZj-KRHSYFsOjvydUJCLsfa2dFtp5jbftU2p-DMidXiF_ZSsOYY3znR-HIrcd5KE31gYnGwEIAg6sWv4MKTXGe8HwGl5xyHAy1hbuI-YgCc1rE86C43jBpZSVRaWC1-t2jeYgyyAUYhE5fjs=&c=vKr41eB-ILa37H7F7q6Y6bby5VdkTk2DubnvEUrtP3MnejWnfoB_rQ==&ch=chHsVGQQWA_NQErGJJD_aMVP2FQxU0rYzQLcvAYXH-aHbbe1w1FqwQ==


 

 

Life: 

Benny DelSordo 

 

 

 

Star: 

Jacob Norris 
 

 

 

 

First Class: 



Elijah Friedland 
 

 

Merit Badges 

 

 

 

Emergency Preparedness: 

Leo Baranowski 

Jack Coughlin 

Kavish Singh 

Aidan Wills 

 

 

 

First Aid: 

Lucas Hoban 
 

 



 

 

Lifesaving: 

Adam Hendrickson 
 

 

 

 

Personal Fitness: 

Macen Johnstonbaugh 
 

 

Venture Training at Rausch Gap 

 



 

 

 

On January 11-12 the Venture Crew headed out to Rausch Gap for a backpacking 

overnight on the AT. This was a training trip for Mt. Washington, so the fresh snow was 

a nice touch. It dipped into the 20's overnight, so we were able to test cold weather 

sleeping gear. 

 

A big Thank You to Patrick Lavelle for the transportation and photo assist! 

 



 

 

 

Here is the luxurious Rausch Gap Shelter. We didn't see another soul all day until, late 

in the afternoon, another group of backpackers came in. I'm glad we got there as early 

as we did. 

 

January Trip to Philadelphia 

 



 

 

 

On January 17-19 we camped at Cheltenham Troop 22's Scout Cabin and enjoyed 

some awesome tours. We toured the USS Olympia, including the engine room. She 

was the fastest most technologically advanced ship in the US Navy (and likely the 

world) when commissioned in 1898. We also toured the WWII submarine USS Becuna. 

 

Thank you to Mrs. Johnstonbaugh for making all of the arrangements! 

 



 

 

 



Here we stopped for a quick view of Independence Hall on our walking tour on the 

way to the Museum of Illusions. Commodore Barry said , "I think there's a Wawa that 

way!" 

 

 

 

 

Museum of Illusions was lots of fun! 

 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

 



The following Scouts are celebrating their birthdays 

this month! 

 

Leo Sturn 2/20 

Aidan Wills 2/17 
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